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NEW Franklin School Traffic Guidelines for Drop-off

Effective Wednesday, January 14, 2015
Dear Franklin Parents and Community, 

We all share the same goals for drop off: to get to school on time, to get kids out of the cars safely, and to get to the next destination on time. The best way for all of us to achieve this is if we do our best to follow the same driving guidelines.

As you may remember from earlier communications, a parent-led Traffic Committee has been working with the City of Summit and Board or Education to reconsider, in light of the current construction, some physical changes to improve drop-off. While some of these changes must wait for the current construction to be completed, we feel some basic guidelines can be in place now to improve the drop-off of our children and those who bring them to school.   With that, we have agreed upon the guidelines that will be effective Wednesday, January 14th. .  Please share the following guidelines frequently with any one responsible for driving your child, including: spouses, grandparents, nannies, Au Pairs.  Most of the guidelines should be quite familiar as they are the same that we all followed at Wilson Primary Center. The guidelines are as follow:   

If you are driving to school in the morning dropping off a child in the immediate vicinity of the school – 
1. Merge into 1 Car Line and 1 line only starting at the intersection of Blackburn Road and Valley View (see map on page 2). Maintain said singular line at the intersection of Blackburn Road and Blackburn Place.

a. Blackburn Road and Valley View Road drivers should take turns merging. Please do not drive ahead and make the car line double (or triple!) car width as you approach the school. 

b. Blackburn Place drivers: Please merge taking turns with the Blackburn Road line, at the driveway by the field. Please wait your turn and do not drive around first person in line.

c. All drivers: Only merge in if the entire length of your car can fit. In other words, don’t pull half in with your tail sticking out. For those in line already, please provide adequate space. 

Always avoid cutting the line when merging.  When you cut in line it creates conditions that are unsafe. We realize that waiting in line seems slower that going ahead to an opening but ultimately, waiting in line will make everything go faster, safer.
2. Drop off only in the designated zone marked by ribbons and signs. This is both a safety and efficiency request. 

a. Do not drop your child off on the opposite side of the road.

3. Pull all the way forward to the car directly in front of you once you enter the drop off zone. (Again, do not jump ahead to an open slot.) Do not stop at the sidewalk entrance closest to your child's door. Some mornings this will work in your favor, some not, but overall it will help all of us be safe and on time. 
4. Remember, this is a “Kiss and Go” line! Kids need to be 100% ready to hop out (projects in hand, jackets on, lunches in hand) when it is your turn. All they should need is a kiss on the cheek and “I love you! Have fun today!” 

a. Please do not get out of your car to help your child. If your child cannot get out on his/her own, please park your car in a designated parking zone and walk your child to school. 

5. Once your child has been dropped off, stay in line and wait your turn to exit the drop-off lane (just like at Wilson.) 

6. Move forward to the end of the Drop Off Zone (designated by blue and yellow ribbons) and only exit the line at the end of the drop off area. This alleviates the chances of people pulling out into each other.

7. Exit straight on Blackburn. U-turns are illegal.
We all know that following the above guidelines will take practice and we appreciate your working hard to remember and respect them.  Some school staff, parent volunteers, and I will be outside to help ensure the line runs smoothly.  We know there will be growing pains and that the first few days might take longer than normal and we suggest that everyone leave a few minutes early in preparation. Please contact me at fgil@fc.summit.k12.nj.us if you have any questions.

I thank Mrs. Sheila McCraith Cheney, who has chaired the Traffic Committee, and all the members.  I thank the volunteers and you for your anticipated cooperation in making drop-off better for our children.

Sincerely, 
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Felix Gil – Principal 
* The circles mark merging zones.
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